
HOFFMAN ESTATES 
GROWING TO GREATNESS 

October 3, 2024 

SUBJECT: VILLAGE OF HOFFMAN ESTATES 
2024 STORM SEWER REHABILITATION 
CLARIFICATIONS AND RESPONSE TO QUESTIONS #2 

To Whom It May Concern: 

This letter is meant to clarify some questions and concerns regarding the 2024 Storm Sewer 
Rehabilitation Project. This is not considered an addendum, but an additional resource for your 
information and consideration. 

1. The Village understands that some of the construction activities are in easements in 
residential yards with landscaping and fences. The contractor will be allowed to remove 
and replace any items that interfere with the installation of the CIPP per the specification 
ITEMS INCLUDED IN THE COST OF OTHER ITEMS. 

2. The village is aware of a large diameter tree over CB-3032. The village will remove this 
tree for access to this structure. 

3. A Detour plan is not specified in the plans. The contractor will be required to follow any 
signage and traffic control per the specification for pay item TRAFFIC CONTROL PLAN 

4. Will Hoffman Estates require the subcontractor to gain right of entry agreements for the 
easement work? 

The village will grant right of entry for work in the easement. 

5. Filtered Decant water removed during the vacuuming process can be released into the 
storm system. 

6. Water used for pipe jetting can remain in the storm system. 
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7. Ifthere is Steam or Hot Water Cured CIPP Lining: Are there any well water areas, wetland 
areas, ground water or other sensitive environments proximate to the work area? If so, are 
there specific controls required to protect these areas such as "pre-liners? 

No known sensitive environments proximate to the lining areas. 

8. If there is Hot Water CIPP Lining, are there any requirements to capture the water used to 
invert/cure the CIPP Liner? If so, where should contractor dispose of such captured water? 

Water used for the curing process of the CIPP can be disposed of into the sanitary sewer. 

9. Addendum forthcoming to address questions regarding protruding laterals and pipe 
locations on map. 

The above clarifications have been made to assist you in preparing your bid. Thank you for your 
consideration. 

s~ 

Oscar Gomez, P.E. 
Civil Engineer II 
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